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Worldwide service organisation of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women

DIARY DATES

6th
November - Dinner Meeting
Sheridan Plaza,  6pm fellowship for 6.30pm seating.
14th
November - PR&C Committee Mtg 7.30am  Tower Coffee Shop.

15th
November - F&FR Committee Mtg. 7.30am Fusion

SOW&S Committee Mtg. 5.30pm

Sole on Sheridan.
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16th
November - OM&C Committee Mtg. 7.30am Tower Coffee Shop.
18th
November – Sip, Stitch ‘n’ Stuff
Yumi Smith’s residence
 from 11am.
20th
November - Board Meeting 
25th
November – White Ribbon Day.
Dinner Meeting Apologies:
[image: image3.wmf]ALL MEMBERS  must notify Lorraine by Sunday Evening, 4th November  2007 with  an apology, if they are unable to attend. Remember, if you do not submit an apology and do not attend the Dinner Meeting, you will be charged for the dinner you did not eat, as the venue still charges the Club. Note Lorraine’s new phone number.
Ph 40545990 (ah)
4032 3399 (aw)
Membership Attendance at the October Dinner Meeting, was 65%
Ooops…. We’re  backsliding  again.!!.
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From The President’s Pen 
November 2007
Hello everyone,

On a glorious Sunday, under hats and undercover with a gentle breeze blowing

9 Zontians and 1 Hon Zon (Joe Negro) delighted many Holloways Beach residents

with the wonderful treasures that they purchased.  Many thanks to those that donated treasures and to those that attended, (1 Zontian ran out of money and had to put in an IOU !!)  See what you missed!!  The award, once again goes to Pat Morrish for bringing along the “most unusual treasure” she does it every time, (probably scours every market and buys it especially).  We may have even recruited a new member ! Well done!!
Robyn and I attended the 30th Anniversary function of “Ruth’s Women Shelter”
this month.  A most enjoyable evening; we met and learnt more about the shelter from the staff and volunteers.  Pat O’Hara one of the founding members was in attendance.  
Wow ! Breast Care week has really held some great functions this month, Sally and

I attended the “Girls Night In” at the International Airport, some 370 women, all dressed with a touch of pink.  A fun night with fashion parades, THE HOT FIRIES, raffles, raffles and more raffles.  What a GABFEST !  Then came the breakfast, at the Pacific, some  180 women once again ‘with a touch of pink’ to hear Dr Sue Fraser and Mal Fraser speak. “Boobs and Bubbles” was also very well attended.  One decorated bra auctioned for $700.
The Calendar Girls have launched the calendar ( I have copies for sale at $20) the proceeds going to Breast Cancer. 
We will be addressing the issues of concern from the Club survey results.

Mark your calendars for the Christmas Party of the Year!  7th December at the Shangri La Hotel, The Pier, more from the OM&C Committee at the dinner meeting.  I believe there are some surprises planned for us all.

Stay well….    Anne. 
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Just look at all those treasures, including attending Zontians..!
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^
New Member Proposal

Pauline Phillip, of Mooroobool

Business Development Officer,

Dept. of Main Roads.
Proposed by Paivi Pratley.

Any objection must be in writing

In 10 days to the President.
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12-13TH APRIL,2008

AREA 7 WORKSHOP In CHARTERS TOWERS

This will be Charters Towers’

1st Area Workshop
 (Club only 4 Years Young)
and the last as District 24.
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Status of Women/ Service.
SOWS MEET HELD SAT 13OCT AT JUDY NOLLER’S HOUSE MANUNDA

APOLOGIES: Janelle Charles, Deb Stoffell.

It was decided this month’s meeting would be our get together to sort out the Encouragement Awards as the applications closed Friday 12October. 

Judy, Kerri and I were ably helped by Anne to sort through 20 Applications, from which we picked the best 5 to advance to the next stage of interviews which will be held Saturday 3 Nov at the Sheridan Plaza Hotel. 

We began our sorting at 0830am and enjoyed our morning with lots of goodies for breakfast (Judy made a delicious Pear and Almond Tart) and finally finished about 12n with a taste testing of our locally made fruit wines supplied by Judy, hic! 

Our thanks go to Judy for a great morning and opening up her home to us.

Next meeting will be Wed 31Oct at Judy’s.

Organisation Classification & Membership

OMC COMMITTEE MINUTES

MEETING DATE:     12/10/07
PLACE:                     TOWER COFFEE SHOP

ATTENDING:        Glennis Webb, Paivi Pratley, Janet Lui Terry,  Yumi Smith, Lale Jones.  President in  attendance.                         

APOLOGIES

Avril Bulstrode.
PROPOSED NEW MEMBERS:      Information handed to President for Board approval.                                          

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS:  Discussion on the various suggestions for the Christmas Party.  Decision was made.   Board to be asked for small outlay of funds to assist.  Secret Santa confirmed for the night.  Invitations to be handed to members, at November meeting.  Look forward to a large                                                              turnout of members and partners/guests.                                                              
Suggestion regarding group booking for “Cats”  Musical.  Members to be surveyed via email
NEXT MEETING SCHEDULED:       16/11/07

DATE OF REPORT                             15/10/07

REPORT SUBMITTED BY:    Glennis Webb
Finance Fundraising and United Nations

No Report received to date.
Public Relations & Communications.

No Report received to date.

[image: image7.jpg]


***********************************
Goodies Basket
Remember to bring along any donation of personal items to the next dinner meeting for Ruth’s Women’s Shelter .
Ruth's provides a refuge for women and children who need a safe haven as a result of domestic violence.  Often they arrive at the Shelter with nothing but the clothes on their back.  Over the years, the Club have assisted Ruth's with various purchases and as an ongoing monthly event, any donations of toiletries etc, collected at the Dinner Meeting are forwarded to Ruth’s.

Zonta International Website Registration

If you have not registered a username and password, do it today!

1. Locate your Member ID from the mailing label of your Zontian magazine.   Mailing Label Example: Dist-xx Area-xx Club-xxxx (xxxxxxxx) 
2. Visit www.zonta.org/register
3. Enter your Member ID Number and your last name.
4. Click Submit.
5. Enter a username and a password that is easy for you to remember.
6. Check the accuracy of the E-mail address on file for you or enter a new address.
7. Click Complete Registration.
8. Agree to the policy.
9. Print your confirmation for future reference.
10. When you return to www.zonta.org in the future, enter the username and password you selected during registration into the log-in box on the left side of your screen and explore your online member benefits.
Quote for the Month

“When you do common things in life in an uncommon way, you command the attention of the World.”
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Birthday Babes
For November
 5th
Avril Bulstrode
15th 
 Anne Grant

21st
Cheryl Taifalos

21st
Glennis Webb

Enjoy Your Day.!
COMMITTEE MEMBERS

F. & F.R.                                         

Bottomer, Fay

Brace, Wendy  

Clarke,Joy

Graham, Sally  ( Chair )                               

Negro,Mary Anne                             

St.Martin, Anne

P.R.&C.                                                    

Abrahams, Julie                                     

Iggulden, Jan                                         

McGregor, Irene   

McKillop,Charlie                                 

Morrish, Pat                                          

O’Callaghan, Lorraine                                                                                     Taifalos, Cheryl (Chair with assistance from Jan)                                     

Yeulett, Valerie 

O.M.C.
Bulstrode, Avril

Jones, Lale

Pratley, Paivi

Terry, Janet Liu

Webb, Glennis  (Chair)

Yumi Smith

S.O.W.S.

Adams, Kerri

Charles, Janelle

Noller, Judy

Stoffell,Deborah

Wakefield,Robyn   (Chair )

MEMBER SNIPPETS
Welcome back home to

Yumi Smith,   Wendy Brace

and  Jan Iggulden.
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What stories to be told from these ladies.

Bon Voyage to Anne St. Martin

off to the US of A for two months. 
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Best wishes to Wendy Brace who’s off (no not another cruise or holiday) to hospital on Tuesday 13th for a full hip replacement.  All the best Wendy !



Part 1:
 1983-1989
October 2007 Newsletter
Part 2:
 1990-1998
1990    The 2nd Movie Night was held in March and 2 Encouragement Awards presented.  In October a fund raiser at the Rondo Theatre and in November the Club’s 2nd Melbourne Cup Luncheon.

1991    March saw 2 presentations of the Encouragement Awards, at the 3rd Movie Night.  March also saw the Club host its first   “Meet the Candidates” evening.  A further 5 members were                         inducted, for a total membership of 23. July and another 2 winners for the Brisbane Students Scheme Awards.                          September and the Club hosted an evening of Chamber Music. Pat Morrish attended D24 Conference at Seaworld.

1992    The 4th Movie night,  “Hook” was organised and 2 Encouragement  Awards were presented.  The 3rd Annual                        Melbourne Cup Luncheon held on the first Tuesday of the Month in November.

1993    Zonta and the Australian Women Pilots Association hosted the IWD Luncheon In March, The 5th Annual movie night was held at the new cinemas in Grafton Street.  In May Zonta joined with the AWPA for a dinner in honour of Aviatrix Gaby Kennard.  An Area workshop was held in May, District Governor Mary Magee visited.  In September members were honoured to attend a breakfast with the Governor of Queensland, Leneen Forde.  A YWPA winner was presented with her award by the Governor.  November and the 4th Melbourne Cup Luncheon, with a door prize of a trip to Hong Kong.  Valerie Yeulett attended District Conference at Armidale where she presented herself as Area Director.

1994  A contribution was made to District Organization and Extension to assist in forming a new Zonta club in Innisfail. March saw the Club host another “Meet the Women Candidates” evening.  In celebration of Amelia Earhart, the Club hosted a Qantas Business Class luncheon on board a Boeing 767.  A movie night held at Cairns 5 Cinemas, to present the encouragement award.  In May the District Governor “Gabfest” was held with DG Mary Magee in attendance.  In September Leneen Forde, Governor of Queensland attended a breakfast with Cairns members and some member from the newly formed Innisfail Club.  October and members travelled down to Innisfail for the Charter Dinner of the Innisfail club.

1995     January the club celebrated Amelia Earhart day with a Wine and Cheese evening at the Cairns Aero Club.  In February the club voted on a project for 1995-1996 in support of the Calvary Breast Clinic.  This would become the first time the club had undertaken such a large project, with approximately $50,000 to be raised.   March saw the presentation of another Meet the Candidates forum.  The candidates were standing for election for the amalgamated council previously Cairns City Council and Mulgrave Shire, this election  was for a 5 year term.  April was the occasion for another movie night.  Members attended a workshop in Townsville in April.  July and a workshop “Playshop for Women” was held.at the Pacific Hotel.  4 members attended D24 Conference in Sydney in September.  The “Keep Abreast with Zonta” campaign was launched on 19th September, 1995 ( yes the Club’s 12th Birthday).  Leneen Forde was again in Cairns for the Club’s YWPA presentation.  The 5th Melbourne Cup Luncheon included a fashion parade.

.

1996        Encouragements Awards were presented in February,  1 Junior and 2 Senior awards.  A film evening in April, and in May the Club hosted the Area 7 Workshop.  Valerie Yeulett was Area Director, the guest speaker was author Di Morrissey.  June saw the Club participate in Rosie’s Run and was the recipient of funds raised; some $8558.00 for our Breast Campaign.  A breakfast with Leneen Forde was well attended in September.  A golf day was held followed by the 6th Melbourne Cup Luncheon.

1997   Amelia Earhart day celebrated with a local pilot, Deb Evans as guest speaker.  At the March meeting 3 encouragement awards were presented, 1 Senior and 2 Junior.  Sally Graham attended the Area 7 workshop in Bowen.  A movie night in June, and participation in Rosie’s Run again, for a further $5,500.00 towards our Breast campaign.  A golf day in August and the 7th Melbourne Cup Luncheon in November. November,1997 saw the finale of the “Keeping Abreast with Zonta” campaign at a cocktail party  to handover the cheque, the special guest speaker was Ita Buttrose.

1998       March, 1998, the club was presented with the IWD Award For “Outstanding Achievement and Service to the Women of FNQ”.   A movie night was held in March, an Area workshop in Mt Isa in May attended by 4 Cairns Zontians.  “Christmas in July” at Riverstone Function Centre, which also launched the Lady Mayoress’s  Christmas Appeal with gifts being donated by Zontians for needy children.  August and another  successful Golf Day.  A BBQ on the Esplanade to celebrate the club’s 15th Birthday.  A Christmas Party at the Flecker Botanical Gardens, was enjoyed by all on a sultry evening in December after a rather hectic year.

Source:  “The First 10 Presidents” 
************************
BREAST CANCER AWARENESS WEEK

[image: image11.wmf]
Up there Pink Lady ! 
What a powerful vision to have our Field of Women LIVE display beamed across Australia and the world!  In Sydney 13,000 Australians stood together in pink and 100 in blue to show

the human face of our annual breast cancer statistics.

With BCNA’s work focusing on those affected by this disease, rather than on raising money for research or in scientific study, our Pink Lady made a bold statement about the impact on an individual woman and those closest to her.  Our mission is to make sure that those affected get the best information, treatment, care and support.

In a tribute to his mother, who died of Breast Cancer, Mike Brady reworked his football anthem “Up there Cazaly” to share with us at the Field of Women LIVE. Without a doubt this song will become BCNA’s new anthem.

Source: ”The Beacon” (Breast Cancer Network Australia’s Magazine) BCNA.

BREAKING NEWS !!!

I heard on the late news last Monday night that the Government has agreed to finance up to $400 for breast cancer patients for prostheses.  Zonta has been advocating this issue for many years, and finally - a result !!

ELIMINATING VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN

United Nations International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women is 25th November.
 On this day in 1960 in the Dominican Republic three Mirabal sisters were killed for taking a politically active stand.  They became the symbol of violence against women.  With this in mind in 1999 the UN declared 25th November the day for elimination of violence against women. 
This Day coincides with White Ribbon Day.
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WHITE RIBBON DAY

25TH NOVEMBER

White Ribbon Day is the largest effort by men across the WORLD, working in partnership with women, to end men’s violence against women.  On November 25 each year, hundreds of thousands of people around the world wear white ribbons to encourage all men to speak out against violence towards women. 
It was started by men in Canada in 1991, after an horrific shooting rampage at the Montreal University where 14 girls died.

Women are being physically and psychologically abused in their own homes, in their workplaces, on our streets, and throughout our community.  By taking part in White Ribbon Day you will join millions around the world by saying that you will not commit, condone or remain silent about violence against women and children. You will also be acknowledging the millions of women around the world whose very lives are at risk, everyday, due to violence.

In Australia:

· [image: image13.jpg]


More than 1 million women have experienced violence during a relationship

· More than 85% of all domestic violence is perpetrated by men against women

· [image: image14.jpg]


57% of women have experienced at least one incident of physical or sexual violence during their lifetime

· Domestic violence costs are estimated at $8.1 billion annually to the Australian economy, with $1.5 billion of this borne by the business sector.
><>><><<><><><<><>><><><><><><><>
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Zonta members man the registration desk
 for the COUCH walk.
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October Guest Speaker Dr David Evans
introduced by Glennis Webb.

Reminder

The December meeting will be on Friday 7th at the Shangri La  Hotel  !!!









� EMBED  ���




















_111284940.unknown

